



Grand Lagoon Yacht Club December 2020

P.O. Box 16184, Pensacola. FL 32507 10653 Gulf Beach Hwy office@grandlagoonyachtclub.com 850-607-7569

"Like" us on Facebook at Grand Lagoon Yacht Club (group)



Hello Members,

It's been a busy month at the club. We have made progress with assessing our insurance proceeds, have insurance money in the bank, the back stairway area is near completion and a decision for the contractor for the marina rebuild has been made by the Board. We should have a new marina by late spring. The sail locker will return soon, followed by the downstairs galley. All things post Sally are moving in a positive direction.

The All Hands meeting last week went well and membership is stable. All positions for the 2021 BOD will be filled after the elections on Dec 10th. There are two nominees for the next Commodore and nominees for three open positions on the Board. Thanks to all nominees and future flag officers. See list of nominees and election details in this edition of LL. Please plan on voting in person on Dec 10, or prior via absentee ballot. Only one vote per membership allowed.

There are many things to be thankful for at GLYC. We have had a stable year both financially and operationally despite COVID and Sally. I again want to thank the Board and the membership for their support and participation this past year. Although not an ideal year, I think we've made the best of the situation, enjoyed the club and are in good shape entering 2021. Please consider our staff in your gift giving this Christmas. They all do a great job for us.

Thanks and stay safe.

Mark Orangio Commodore GLYC







SUN CUB OPENS AT 39AM FOR BIRSAK-FAST Club Closed Club	2020	diameter of the same of the sa					2020
Club Closed Club	CLUB OPENS AT 9AM FOR BREAK-	MON	TUE		BUNCO AND TRIVIA REGISTRA- TION 6:00 PM	** TGIF ** CLUB OPENS	CLUB OPENS 12 PM
Open for Breakfast at 9 m Brunch until 1 PM Open Menu 1 - 7 pm Bar 9 am-8 pm Brunch until 1 PM Open Menu 1 - 7 pm Bar 9 am-8 pm Brunch until 1 PM Open Menu 1 - 7 pm Bar 9 am-8 pm Brunch until 1 PM Open Menu 1 - 7 pm Bar 9 am-8 pm Brunch until 1 PM Open Menu 1 - 7 pm Bar 9 am-8 pm Brunch until 1 PM Open Menu 1 - 7 pm Bar 9 am-8 pm Brunch until 1 PM Open Menu 1 - 7 pm Bar 9 am-8 pm Board Meeting 27 Open Menu 1 - 7 pm Board Meeting 1 PM Open Menu 1			•	2	Open Menu Mahjong 2PM BUNCO	Chef Special & Open Menu JW Baker	Open Menu 12pm—8pm Bar 12pm-
Open for Breakfast at 9m Brunch until 1-Pm Open Menu 1 - 7pm Bar 9am-8pm Brunch until 1-Pm Open Menu 1 - 7pm Bar 9am-8pm Brunch until 1-Pm Open Menu 1 - 7pm Bar 9am-8pm Board Meeting	Open for Breakfast at 9m Brunch until 1PM Open Menu 1 – 7pm	-	_	Chef Special &	Open Menu Mahjong 2PM Club Elections	Chef Special &	Open Menu 12pm—8pm Bar 12pm-
Open for Breakfast at 9m Brunch until 1PM Open Menu 1 - 7pm Brunch until 1PM Open for Breakfast at 9m Brunch until 1 - 7pm Open Menu 1 - 7pm Brunch until 1 - 7pm Open Menu 1 - 7pm Club Closed Clu	Open for Breakfast at 9m Brunch until 1PM Open Menu 1 – 7pm			Chef Special &	Open Menu Mahjong 2PM	Chef Special &	Open Menu 12pm—8pm Bar 12pm-
Open for Breakfast at 9m Brunch until 1PM Open Menu 1 – 7pm Club Closed Club Closed Chef Special & Open Menu TBD Club Closed Chef Special & Eve Party TBD	Open for Breakfast at 9m Brunch until 1PM Open Menu 1 – 7pm Bar 9am-8pm	Club Closed 4:30pm Finance Committee Meeting 5:30pm Board		Chef Special &	Club Closed		Open Menu 12pm—8pm Bar 12pm-
	Open for Breakfast at 9m Brunch until 1PM Open Menu 1 – 7pm			Chef Special & Open Menu	New Year's Eve Party	*:) + (3) **:) + (3) ** ew *	Signy * Yeari *



Hello Members,

Well this is the last newsletter from myself in the capacity of Rear Commodore. Our new Rear Commodore, Scott Walley comes to us with a wealth of knowledge and experience. It is without a doubt that he will serve the members well.

I truly appreciate all everyone did to help me fulfill the responsibilities of my charge. You know who you are. I do have a few who truly were there every time they were needed. A personal Thanks to Mr. Terry Smith, Mr. Bob Matson, Mr. Chris Bonner, Mr. Bill Burnard, Mr. Stan Kocel, these gentlemen are always there to support and passionately care about the club and its members. No matter what the call was they responded and took care of business.

Our Dock committee led by Bill McMillan and his crew for their steady in**v**olvement in maintaining and repairing the marina and surroundings. Dave Adkins, Jeff Nichols, Alan Stafford, Bill Burnard, Stan Kocel, Terry Smith. The Emergency Response Team led by Mr. Laurence Donelan supported by Terry Smith, Bruce Muller.

A special Thanks to Both the 2019 and 2020 board members for their support and friendship. Chris Jenson, Terry Smith, Mark Orangio, Kathy McCaffery, Debbie Burnard, Lindy Kilpatrick, Traci Adkins, Chris Bonner, Debbie Buckley, Marie Muller, Bob Matson, Steve Payne, Kelly Walters.

Special Thanks to the Member Businesses Dan Clarks Concrete and Renovations, Tony Colabianchi ASC Electric, Downs Plumbing.

Congratulations to the new Board members that will be voted on shortly.

R,

Bob Toole, Rear Commodore 850-207-5804

From the Fleet Captain

Please welcome Kevin Marshall as the 2021 Fleet Captain. Hopefully we will hear from the Fleet Insurance soon and find out what we will be able to do to replace our damaged boats.

Lindy Kirkpatrick Fleet Captain

Ш





Please Welcome our Newest Club Members

Trip Trubee & Stacie Jurchison

The GLYC Board and Members Wish To Welcome You and Your Families

Current membership: 239



GLYC Clubhouse Hours

Galley Bar Office Mon/Tues Closed Closed Closed Wed/Thurs 4pm-9pm 2pm-5pm 4pm-8pm 4pm-9pm 4pm-10pm 2pm-5pm Friday Saturday Noon-8pm Noon-9pm 2pm-5pm 9am-7pm Closed Sunday 9am-8pm Sunday Brunch until 1PM

Reminder - \$25 Minimum Monthly Fee for Bar/Galley

Please be aware that the Grand Lagoon Yacht Club imposes a \$25 minimum monthly fee for the bar/galley. This means that each "member number" must spend a minimum of \$25 each month for this fee to be waived. Example: A member spends \$10 for the month on either bar or galley but has not met the monthly minimum of \$25. This member will be assessed the \$25 minimum monthly fee on their next invoice.

NOMINATIONS AND ELECTION

Come out and Vote for the Open positions on December 10, 6-8pm:

Commodore: Kim Edens and Bill Burnard

Vice Commodore: Bob Matson Rear Commodore: Scott Walley

Treasurer: Steve Payne Secretary: Debbie Buckley Fleet Captain: Kevin Marshal

3 Open Board Positions: Laurence Donelan, Red Rodgers, Therese

Dotson, Stan Kocel

The Election Committee will use a current list of all regular members in good standing to determine eligibility to vote, one vote per membership number. The Election Committee will provide printed ballots on the designated Election Night, tally, verify, and announce the results. Ties will be broken in accordance with Article V, Section 3, para C, of the By-Laws. Persons who wish to vote absentee must pick up ballots at the Club.

Absentee ballots must be notarized and delivered sealed, to the Club prior to election day. Those ballots will be opened and counted by the Election Committee with the ones cast at the regular election.





What food was Jimmy Carter's brother, Billy, allergic to? And no, it wasn't beer! This and other trivia questions were posed to the 15 persons making up three different teams on November's Trivia Night. All three teams did pretty well the first half, but the two-point lead the 'Nattis (named because they moved here from CincinNATTI) had at the half, helped them to a one-point win over the West End Gang and three points over BABS. Although December looks pretty busy, what with the Christmas and all, the plan is to do Trivia on the 17th. The questions start at 6:30, so bring out all your smarty-pants friends and join the fun. Only \$10 per team, no limit on team size.



November's Bunco had 17 players compete for Bunco glory. Tom Turkey, Taters and Gravy, and Cranberry Sauce filled out the field needed for four player per table. there were lots of ties for such a small group. Most Losses were Helena Joyner and C.J. Bordelan and First Bunco went to Trudy Staak. Last Bunco was taken by Sam Mollett who also shared Half and Half with Tracy Sclease, Joan Ferry, Kathy McCaffrey, and Hayley Harigel. Hayley also split Most Buncos with Dean Hoffman and Kim Edens. Coincidentally, Kim and Dean were in Second Place! First Place winner was Sue Reilly. Plans are to do December's Bunco either the 3rd or the 10th. Watch the weekly email for the correct date, and join your fellow GLYCers for an evening of fun. Cost is only \$10 per player. Registration starts at 6:00, and the action at 6:30.



Flag Officers and Board of Directors 2020

Commodore Mark Orangio 561-389-3118

Vice Commodore

Rear Commodore Bob Toole 850-207-5804

Fleet Captain Sail/Power Lindy Kirkpatrick 850-375-7152

Treasurer Bob Matson 314-450-6926 Secretary Traci Adkins 850-293-4131

Past Commodore Chris Jensen

Chris Bonner 334-796-6744 Debbie Burnard 850-723-2510 Kathy McCaffrey 850-554-2453 Kelly Walters 850-221-7486

Debbie Buckley 850-361-8169





Committee Chairs 2020

Membership - Chris Bonner Regatta - Lindy Kirkpatrick Finance - Bob Matson Pock Master - Bill McMillian

House - Bob Matson ERT- Laurence Donelan By-Laws - Lindy Kirkpatrick

A GENTLE REMINDER

From the Board:

Please remember to pay your monthly invoice by the 10th of the month. It really helps your Club maintain a healthy financial status each month as well as efficient budget maintenance.

DEADLINE FOR LAGOON LINES ARTICLES/ADS

The Lagoon Lines deadline is the 20th of the month. Would you like to place an ad with the GLYC Lagoon Lines? Contact Traci Adkins if you want your ad to appear in the next Lagoon Lines issue.

Call or better yet, email your submissions to:

secretary@grandlagoonyachtclub.com

Business card \$8.00/issue 1/4 page \$15.00/issue 1/2 page \$25.00/issue Full page \$40.00/issue

Think about it

Your business card could be here making you money and better known to our members. Give Traci a call 850-293-4131 or email secretary@grandlagoonyachtclub.com "It will be as good as done!"











GRAND LAGOON YACHT CLUB

HOUSE RULES

- 1. Register their guests and be accountable for their conduct. Guest MUST be accompanied by the house member.
- 2. Be appropriately dressed in the club. No bathing suits, tank tops, or bare feet in the clubhouse. Be at least casually dressed in good taste during the dining room hours.
- 3. Observe current opening and closing hours as posted.
- 4. Refrain from offensive language, conduct, or intoxication. (if offensive, a member may be asked to leave the premises by club management or on duty personnel and is expected to do so at once)
- 5. Refrain from going behind the bar or entering the galley during operation or otherwise interfering with bar/galley functions.
- 6. Purchase all alcoholic beverages to be consumed on premises from the bar.
- 7. Be accountable for the conduct of their children. Children are not allowed at the bar other than the service station for the purchase of soft drinks or other sundries. They must leave the area immediately after their purchase.
- 8. Refrain from littering on the premises.
- Members are accountable for their pets and their conduct. Pets must be on a short leash and in designated areas at all times. Designated areas included downstairs, parking lot, and upper deck on the east side only.
- 10. Do not take club property (eg. glassware, china, silverware, etc.) beyond the dock.
- 11. Refrain from smoking, including e-tobacco products or "vaping", or use of all other tobacco products inside the clubhouse.

Members should be aware that:

- 1. These rules are enforceable by any board member, manager, or Flag Officer present.
- 2. Any previous member who has left The Club NOT in good standing cannot be a guest of another member.
- 3. Delinquency in financial obligations will result in denial of club privileges and possible expulsion from The Club.
- 4. Any complaints, requests, or suggestions must be directed to The Board in writing.
- 5. Violations of any of the above rules will result in action by the Board of Governors concerning the member(s) involved. The member(s) will be allowed a hearing and the Board of Governors action may be appealed. However, if the member(s) in question is on the Board, he/she will not be allowed to vote in the appeal.
- 6. Rules will be posted at all times.